## Winter Newsletter

Inbox

## township treasurer

Thu, Oct 7, 3:13 PM (5 days ago)

to me, township

At this time, I do not have anything to add to the newsletter. We have not received our ARP funds and I will not be organizing the clean-up event(s). I do intend to have an informational letter on the back of the tax bill regarding the PTAF. BTW, I have informed the FCCAA that I will not be organizing the clean-up event(s). They reserve the right to revoke the township's privileges of using the Dow Airport parking lot and should be asked in advance as to not conflict with any airport events.

--

**Warning** – Responding substantively via email, giving your opinion through an email or engaging in discussion with a majority of the members of the Crystal Lake Township board of directors could violate the Michigan Open Meetings Act. Therefore, do not respond to this email if you are sending it to a majority (or more) of the members of the Crystal Lake Township board of directors. Any deliberations or other substantive discussion or contact with the majority (or more) of the members of the Crystal Lake Township board of directors should be done only at an open meeting that fully complies with the Michigan Open Meetings Act.

Many emails and text messages may be subject to disclosure under the Michigan Freedom of Information Act, being MCL 15.231 *et seq*. (the "FOIA"). Even emails and text messages by a municipal official sent through a private computer, cell phone, tablet or account can potentially be subject to FOIA disclosure.

Brooke Trentham Popp, Treasurer Crystal Lake Township 1651 Frankfort Highway PO Box 401 Frankfort, MI 49635-0401 (231) 352-9791